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UNITED STATES OFFICE OF PERSONNEL MANAGEMENT 
Washington, DC  20415 

The Director 

www.opm.gov       Empowering Excellence in Government through Great People    www.usajobs.gov 

August 5, 2021 

Dear Tribal Leader: 

Thank you for attending and/or providing comments regarding the U.S Office of Personnel 
Management’s (OPM) Tribal Consultation on April 16, 2021. On behalf of former Acting Director 
Kathleen McGettigan and myself, we are deeply grateful for your time and willingness to engage with 
OPM on a nation to nation basis regarding substantive issues impacting your Tribe. 

As promised during the Consultation, we are providing a few initial follow-up items: 

• Consultation Report-Out – includes Consultation minutes, a list of attendees, and contact
information for OPM staff;

• Consultation Transcript – includes transcribed remarks from OPM staff and attendees

In the spirit of transparency and accountability, we are planning to post these documents to our OPM 
Tribal Consultation website, which can be accessed at https://www.opm.gov/news/tribal-consultation.  
While our staff made every effort to accurately capture all comments and questions during the 
Consultation, we recognize that there may be comments that were missed or comments that are not 
intended to be made available to the general public.  Please submit any corrections or requests to 
consultation@opm.gov by Friday, August 20, 2021 so we may make those adjustments before posting 
the documents online.  

In addition to sharing these documents with you, our Congressional, Legislative, and Intergovernmental 
Affairs office staff will be following up with you in the next few weeks to respond to the specific 
questions and comments you may have raised during the Consultation or in your written comments.  
They will connect you with the appropriate OPM program and policy offices for those responses. 

It is an honor to be sending this message to you, and I wanted to share that I am committed to learning 
from the Tribal Consultation in April and furthering our nation to nation relationship. I look forward to 
our continued collaboration with you. 

Sincerely, 

Kiran A. Ahuja 

Director 
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